
STURBRIDGE CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Minutes for Saturday, February 14, 2004

MEMBERS PRESENT 

D. Barnicle, D. Mitchell, J. Hoffman, E. Goodwin

8:00 AM

Public Hearing – to discus, review, amend, approve or take other action on the proposed revisions to the Town of Sturbridge Wetland Bylaw Regulations – 
D. Barnicle opened the hearing, present were G. Peobody and M. Tasse.

The commissioners reviewed the final draft regulations.  The final adopted copy shall serve as the final summary of the changes made during the hearing.

Discussions were held with the two attendees regarding 

· Coordination between the SCC and ZBA and working together to compromise on and resolve project issues which create conflicts between the two sets of regulations.

· Clarification as to whether the changes were more or less strict than before and why.

· Changes to small lake-front are less strict but result in greater protection to the resource 

· Most changes are to clarify or increase uniformity in the existing regulations

· Some changes such as local filing fees are stricter.

· Some changes have been policy or a test program for the previous year and are now being formally adopted and applied.

· Whether the changes will alter the wetland bylaw and require town meeting vote.  No.  The regulations are already permitted under the local wetland bylaw.

· No significant adverse impact and avoiding favoritism.  The SCC discussed with the attendees review on a case by case basis as each property is different and each proposed project will have it’s own potential impacts on resource areas.

· Local regulations vs. state regulations and which take precedence.  

· Commissioner’s discretionary permitting authority based on local knowledge and best professional judgment.

· Enforcement issues and difficulties

· Grandfathering meaning “previously existing legal uses”

· The proposed changes recommended by L. Adams, discussed and approved as amended.

· The serious impact of quick release fertilizers on the resource areas.

· The regulations are a constant work in progress as knowledge of resource areas, conservation issues and potential project impacts change.  If there are issues/errors, the regulations can be addressed and amended.

Motion to adopt the regulations for 2004 as amended by J. Hoffman

2nd by D. Mitchell

Discussion, no further

Vote, All in favor

Motion to adjourn at 9:30 AM, approved by unanimous vote
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